Fitzroy v Canterbury

Fitzroy had just beaten second placed Canterbury and improved on an already imposing recent record (now five wins from the past six games), yet post match body language suggested something far less glorious on Sunday.

The muted response was strangely appropriate, though. We had anticipated a mighty contest between two heavyweight contenders of third division under 15 football.  Events quickly conspired against such illusions of grandeur, though. First, the coach left the whiteboard behind resulting in a comedic, mad return dash to the northern suburbs of Melbourne. Then, we discovered our opponents only had 15 players, our already extended interchange bench suddenly becoming an unwieldy eight as we matched Canterbury’s on field numbers.

On the ground players struggled with the high number of rotations we were forced to make and were never able to settle into any rhythm. Some players were returning from injury and needed to be eased back into contested footy, others were down on form while some were simply ‘flat’ and unable to rise to the occasion. 

The game itself was highlighted by errors with the extra space on the ground forcing players to run themselves ragged, further compounding the problems with hand and foot skills. 

The response from the coaching group was predictable; we played poorly yet beat the second side in the competition and put ourselves within touching distance of the four. Not a bad return for a tough day’s work.

